JAMES W. ALEXANDER PTA, INC.

MONTHLY BOARD MEETING

OCTOBER 3rd, 2017
CALL TO ORDER:
President Jennifer DiNatale called this meeting to order at 7:02 pm. She then led the members in attendance in the flag salute.

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:
President Jennifer DiNatale noted that we had a great turnout for the meeting and everyone did introductions. Jen restated her goal of  PTA info being shared as much and in as many ways as possible and of things being more organized. We have lot of events coming up!

Jen also mentioned that the Referendum was passed on 9/26/17. She reminded everyone that there are no “extras” in this referendum. It’s all about safety. There are no playgrounds, air conditioning, etc. included. 
Reminder about the new Online Backpack, it’s a transition period but parents should be able to get all forms online. The district’s website is also being updated. 

The budget cuts were discussed, teachers no longer have a lunch prep, no more lunch aides, etc.. Parents are reminded that if they want to see this changed, go to the Board of Ed and let them know your feelings. 

The PTA County Dinner will be held at the Stone Terrace on 10/19/17. 
TREASURER’S REPORT:

Treasurer Rob Hutchins stated:

Balance as of  10/3/17: $14,312.07

NEW BUSINESS:

Budget – Passed at back to school night. 

Room Parents – Halloween party planning is in full swing
FUNDRAISING/ COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Fundraising will continue all year.

Write a check campaign – $890 profit so far
SpiritWear – Great sales so far, we have doubled our profit from last year so far. We’ve had $2600 in sales, approx.. $700 in profit.  

Heavenly Havens Celebrity Scoop Night – 9/26/17 6-9pm, this was a huge success. Many families came and enjoyed the evening. It was “only” $100 profit for the school, but more importantly, it was a nice evening for school families to get together. Thank you to our “Celebrity Scoopers”. 
Fall Box Top Collection/Count – collection is going well, the winning class gets a trophy to display for the month. 

Not Just Clothing Drive – 10/14/17 8-12pm, in front of school. There is a flyer in the Online Backpack. Parents are encouraged to clean out their clothes and donate clothes, toys, and other similar items. The school will get a % based on how much is collected. Please, no books. 
Scholastic Book Fair – 10/24/17 – 10/27/17 – Book Fair planning is going very well, we had a great turnout at our last planning meeting. We sold 111 pencils at Back to School Night, those proceeds will go towards getting books for kids who can not afford to buy them. Next planning meeting is 10/16 at 7pm

Trunk or Treat – 10/27/17 – Flyers are going home tomorrow. $10 fee for a trunk. The PTA will provide candy and treats for the trunks. Admission is $3 for kids only. $5 at the door. Set up begins at 6pm, event from 7pm – 8:30pm. We are working on getting lighting. Room Parents are asked to send a reminder that the event is rain or shine and we will move indoors if need be. The flyer will also be on the Online Backpack.  

Assemblies – 2nd Vice President Tiffany Gershon stated all assemblies are going on as scheduled and the committee is looking into others for the rest of the school year. 

Tricky Tray – 3/2/18 – Committee Chair Lori Hutchens stated that if anyone would like to join the committee, let her know. The next meeting is 10/18 at 7:30pm at Lori’s house. We need lots of help for our biggest fundraiser. Lori aims to do Black Friday shopping to get some of our basket items. We need committee members to help get donations.  
TEACHERS REPORT:

Mrs. Ferraris, Mrs. Reed

- Back to school night went very well 

- The teachers asked about where they can find a PTA membership form

- Week of Respect, children painted rocks to display, it was reminded that these aren’t “Hamilton Rocks” for people to take

- We discussed what teaches should put on their “wish list” for Scholastic Dollars from the Book Fair.
PRINCIPALS REPORT:

Mr. Bookholt

- Thank you for the great turnout tonight, it is probably the most we’ve had at a meeting yet

- The Ice Cream event was a great event, it was great for the Alexander community and events like this can only happen with a great PTA

- Conference forms are coming home Friday

- Online Backpack – they are making it more user friendly, there are folders now, you can customize your view how you want to see it. If parents have questions, they are encouraged to call the school or come to the office. There is also a PTA Notice folder now. 

- Mr. Bookholt said it was a great Back to School Night and thanked everyone for their involvement  

UPCOMING EVENTS:
- Mum Sale Delivery – 10/13 
- Not Just Clothing Drive – 10/14 
- Trunk or Treat – 10/27
- Founders Day – 2/20/18
-1st Grade Show & General PTA Meeting – 5/8/18
- 5th Grade Moving Up Ceremony – 6/18/18
ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:53pm. Next Meeting: 11/14/2017. 
Submitted by: 
Theresa Timian
Recording Secretary
